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2/21/2024 
 
Meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Gary Farmer. 
 
Gary Farmer opened in prayer. 
 
Members present were Gary Farmer, Eddie Wayne Grizzle, and Dan Stroud. Also present 
were Rick Cothran, Chief Appraiser, Mark Burke, Appraiser, and Craig Goss, Deputy 
Chief Appraiser. 
 
The minutes from 2/7/2024 were approved by general consent. 
 
The Agenda was approved by general consent.  
 
There were no personal property issues. 
 
The Board approved 44 CUVA applications. (Attachment #1) 
 
The Board approved 2 CUVA release applications:  
Lois D Sewell  047-108 45.40 AC 2022 no penalty due to death 
Stanton Ingram Jr 053-172 24.65 AC 2018  no penalty due to over 65 
   
Craig Goss presented to the Board Parcel 023-011, which is in a 2022 CUVA and Parcel 
023-012-A, which is in a 2017 CUVA. The property owners are wanting to split from 
both parcels for water access and a barn site. A motion was made by Eddie Wayne 
Grizzle to allow them to split and continue the CUVA on both new parcels. 2nd by Dan 
Stroud, all for, motion carried.  
 
Craig Goss presented to the Board Parcel 004-041-A and 004-041-B, which both are in a 
2017 CUVA. The property owner is wanting to split portions from both parcels for his 
daughter to build a house on 11.19 acres. A motion was made by Eddie Wayne Grizzle to 
allow them to split and continue the CUVA as one new 11.19 acre parcel. 2nd by Dan 
Stroud, all for, motion carried.  
 
Craig Goss presented to the Board Parcel 017-024, which is in a 2022 CUVA and Parcel 
017-026-A, which is in a 2020 CUVA. The property owners are wanting to split .96 acres 
from parcel 017-024 for access/setbacks behind the poultry houses. A motion was made 
by Eddie Wayne Grizzle to allow them to split and continue the CUVA on the new 
parcel. 2nd by Dan Stroud, all for, motion carried.  
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Craig Goss and Rick Cothran discussed with the Board the progress made with the 
CUVA Family farm entities, CUVA breaches due to death, CUVA parcels with land 
valued at FMV, Voluntary breach of CUVA covenant, and small acreage exchanges 
between family. (Attachment #2) 
A motion was made by Eddie Wayne Grizzle to accept the policy changes. 2nd by Dan 
Stroud, all for, motion carried.  
 
Rick Cothran informed the Board about the upcoming scheduled education for Gary 
Farmer and Amy Horne. Rick Cothran will be checking on the schedule for Caveat to get 
the Board set up for the class. 
 
Rick Cothran informed the Board that the Eagle View mapping contract has been created 
and emailed to the BOC for approval. 
 
Rick Cothran presented to the Board the median for sales of Ag and Residential property 
after a proposed 30% increase in value to land tables; without any adjustments to house 
values. There was discussion by the BOA members that TAO square foot prices are less 
than market. The adjusted median after the proposed 30% went from 34.91 to 36.45 for 
Residential and 31.87 to 38.68 for Ag. This has been tabled for further discussion. 
 
There were no vehicle appeals. 
 
There were 13 ACO’s approved by the Board. (Attachment #3) 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for March 6th, 2024, at 9:00 AM. 
 
The meetings for April 3rd and 17th, 2024, have been changed to April 10th and 23rd, 2024, 
at 9:00 AM. 
 
With no further business, a motion was made by Gary Farmer to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion 2nd by Eddie Wayne Grizzle, all for, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:58 
AM. 
 
Respectively Submitted,  
Craig Goss,  
Secretary 
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